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Dear staff, parents/carers, 

Today, on 29 May 2024, a wall sheet outside a classroom in Building D was damaged at 
Nambucca Heads Public School. The material is not listed on the school’s asbestos register, 
however as a precautionary measure the area was taped off immediately.  

We have engaged an independent hygienist who will organise a sample to be tested, and a 
contractor to install temporary fencing while we wait for the test results.  

We will keep the community updated. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work.  
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